
 

 

 
Team Rushden - United we stand, divided we fall  

Dear Parent / Carer  

Every week that passes, I am increasingly proud to lead such 

an incredible school with such talented students and staff. 

It was Mr Firth’s turn to lead the assemblies and with Mind’s 

‘Time to Talk Day’ scheduled for Thursday 1st February, he 

delivered a presentation produced by the mental health 

charity to all year groups. Students were shown a number of statements 

about mental health and had to decide whether they believed them to be 

true or false. It was great to see their reactions to the different answers 

being revealed and it was an overwhelmingly positive presentation aimed at 

reducing the stigma surrounding mental health issues.  

On Wednesday, Mrs Nixon took a team of 4 students to compete in a local 

Boccia tournament. The team were all raring to go and competed extremely 

well against 9 different schools. After all their valiant efforts they finished the 

tournament in 4th place which is commendable and Robert, Dakota, Jessica 

and Thomas should all be very proud of themselves. 

On Wednesday, Mrs Raven arranged for the author Matt Oldfield to visit the 

school; Matt is the author of the Ultimate Football Heroes books which are 

very popular with many of our students. Matt gave talks to groups of 

students from Year 7 and Year 8 which were very well received. Anything 

that promotes a love of reading is very welcome here at Rushden Academy 

as our students who read regularly benefit from a significantly enhanced 

vocabulary as well as heightened inference skills.   

Next Thursday evening is Year 9 parents’ evening. If you have not already 

made appointments via the online portal there is still time and we will be 

following up with parents and carers to ensure that attendance at the 

important evening is as high as possible. This is especially important given 

that all Year 9 students will soon be choosing their GCSE options and 

discussions with teachers will help both you and your child to decide on the 

best options for them.    

In terms of student uniform, on the whole, students are looking very smart 

but there has been an increase in the number of leggings being worn in 

school this week. Leggings are not part of the school uniform and any 

student wearing them will be expected to borrow a pair of school trousers as 

a non-negotiable. We accept there are occasional unavoidable situations 

which is why we have purchased brand new pairs of school trousers to 

support your children in such instances. 

Continues on the next page... 
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Rushden Academy Newsletter  

Message From the Pr incipal  



 

 

National Apprenticeship Week begins next week, have a look at their website to find out more 

about apprenticeships and to sign up to their free webinars. 

https://nationalapprenticeshipweek.co.uk/ 

Their website has lots of links and information about what apprenticeships are available and 

what career paths can be open to you, as well as hints and tips if you are applying for an 

apprenticeship. 

National Apprenticeship Week 

Finally, Year 11 students will be receiving letters imminently which state whether they are 

currently eligible to attend their Prom. This is based on a number of factors related to 

attendance, behaviour and academic progress so please do not hesitate to get in touch if you 

want to know what else you can be doing at home to support your child in being eligible to 

attend Prom at the end of the year. Where attendance has been due to legitimate medical 

appointments, this will not affect their eligibility. Thank you for your support with this.  

Have a long and restful weekend, 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Mr B Baines 

Principal 

Message From the Principal Continued... 
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A reminder regarding the use of aerosol products within our school. As part of our ongoing 

efforts to prioritise the health and well-being of our students, staff, and visitors, aerosol 

products are not permitted on school premises. 

This decision is particularly significant for individuals with asthma or respiratory sensitivities, 

as aerosols can exacerbate these conditions. By taking this step, we aim to create a safer and 

more inclusive environment for everyone within our school community. 

We kindly ask for your full cooperation in adhering to this policy. As an alternative, students 

can make full use of roll-on deodorants. We believe that this change will contribute to a 

healthier and more accommodating atmosphere for all. 

Aerosols in School 

https://nationalapprenticeshipweek.co.uk/
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Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

   1 2 3 4 

 Send a 

message to let 

someone 

know you’re 

thinking of 

them 

Ask a friend 

how they have 

been feeling 

recently 

Do an act of 

kindness to 

make life 

easier for 

someone 

Invite a friend 

over for a ‘tea 

break’ (in 

person or 

virtual) 

 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

Make time to 

have a friendly 

chat with a 

neighbour 

Get back in 

touch with an 

old friend 

you’ve not 

seen for a 

while 

Show an 

interest by 

asking 

questions 

when talking 

to others 

Share what 

you’re feeling 

with someone 

you really trust 

Thank 

someone and 

tell them how 

they made a 

difference for 

you 

Look for good 

in others, 

particularly 

when you feel 

frustrated with 

them 

Send an 

encouraging 

note to 

someone who 

needs a boost 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

Focus on 

being kind 

rather than 

being right 

Smile at the 

people you 

see and 

brighten their 

day 

Tell a loved 

one or friend 

why they are 

special to you 

Support a 

local business 

with a positive 

online review 

or friendly 

message 

Check in on 

someone who 

may be 

struggling and 

offer to help 

Appreciate the 

good qualities 

of someone in 

your life 

Respond kindly 

to everyone 

you talk to 

today, 

including 

yourself 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

Share 

something you 

find inspiring, 

helpful or 

amusing 

Make a plan 

to connect 

with others 

and do 

something fun 

Really listen to 

what people 

say, without 

judging them 

Give sincere 

compliments 

to people you 

talk to today 

Be gentle with 

someone who 

you feel 

inclined to 

criticise  

Tell a loved 

one about the 

strengths that 

you see in 

them 

Thank three 

people you feel 

grateful to and 

tell them why 

26 27 28 29    

Make 

uninterrupted 

time for your 

loved ones  

Call a friend to 

catch up and 

really listen to 

them 

Give positive 

comments to 

as many 

people as 

possible today 

Acknowledge 

someone’s 

problem or 

pain rather 

than trying to 

fix it 

   

Have a look at Action for Happiness’ calendar for February. Will you try any of the ideas? 

Friendly February 
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On Wednesday 31st January our Year 7 and 8 students were 

invited to listen to a talk from Matt Oldfield, author of the very 

popular Ultimate Football Heroes series of books. He spoke to 

the students about the reasons he started writing, why he wanted 

to write these types of books and gave some useful tips to any of 

the budding authors within the younger students of our own school. 

He also answered lots of questions from the students…including 

about his favourite player and who else he might write a book 

about. I know from some of the feedback I’ve already had that 

many of the students got a lot from these sessions. 

Later in the day, he ran two workshops for some selected students; 

one for Year 7 and one for Year 8. Titled ‘Bouncing Back’, during 

these sessions he went into a bit more detail about his writing 

process and encouraged the students to think about any times in 

their lives where they may have faced a setback, which 

changed either their course or themselves and then how 

they came back from that. He focused a lot on resilience 

and determination and this became the backbone of the 

short stories he asked the students to write. There were 

some great ideas bouncing back and forth and everyone 

seemed to be buzzing with ideas. The few stories we 

managed to get read aloud before the time ran out were 

fantastic. I know from some of the feedback I’ve already 

had that many of the students got a lot from these 

sessions. 

After school Matt stayed to sell some signed books and 

then made the long drive home after a busy and 

successful day. Thank you to him, the students and the 

various members of staff who helped to make the day run 

smoothly. 

Author Visit: Matt Oldfield 
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We are pleased to announce that the Easter Prize Draw is back by popular demand.  

It is bigger and better than last year!  

Let's go Team Rushden!   

Easter Prize Draw 
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Avid readers of the newsletter may 

remember that the Geography 

department signed up to celebrate 

Antarctica Day last October with the 

UK Polar Network.  

Students were invited to enter a 

competition to design a flag which 

was sent over to Antarctica and 

photographed by researchers. We 

received a certificate and a photo of 

the winning flag by Libby T - Year 7 in 

Antarctica last November and have 

now received a bonus photo this 

week of our school entry with 

researchers next to a helicopter. 

Our Rushden Academy flag travelled to Antarctica with Danielle Stewart - an air-ground co-

ordinator working with the aircraft and flying operations at Rothera. Please follow this link to 

find out more  - https://www.bas.ac.uk/polar-operations/sites-and-facilities/facility/rothera/. 

Danielle kindly recruited some of the station staff to be in our photograph. The aircraft is a 

Dash-7, and this photograph is on the apron (taxiing area) at Rothera. 

It is so exciting to see the Rushden Academy logo in Antarctica! 

 

Miss Kinsman 

Head of Humanities 

The Rushden Academy entry photographed with penguins 

last November.  

 

Winning entry by Libby T 

Rushden Academy in Antarctica 

https://www.bas.ac.uk/polar-operations/sites-and-facilities/facility/rothera/
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 8 8 



 

 9 9 



 

 

SAS This Week 

This week Squads visited The Beeches Care Home and the Serve Day 

Centre and played bingo with the residents and service users. 

Thank you for having us, and we can’t wait to see you again next 

week! 

#TeamRusden #RASAS #Ethos #GraceFoundation 

 

Rushden Academy's Social Action Squad's (SAS) are always looking for opportunities to help 

within the community. If you know of anywhere we could help or support please let us know. 

We are looking for one off opportunities, short term commitments and long term projects.  

To contact the Social Action Squad, email socialactionsquad@rushden-academy.net. 

Rushden Academy SAS 

10 10 

mailto:socialactionsquad@rushden-academy.net
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Team Rushden, are you eligible for our Summer Rewards Trips?  

Your attendance and TRPs from October 30th to March 28th will all count, so keep up the 

hard work! #TeamRushden #Rewards  

Summer Rewards Trips 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/teamrushden?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXj2BSoxtIk8wcfAZR48_uXyk_mU-8IB4_6TTx1uq6FtFQkEJlMoUv7w5wULE-sz8u85ilaAUERRIWT2iaHTBqRYiDl9Pdfto83xhkklbmkp8HDWEDXMg8SQofpSXB3TGE&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/rewards?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXj2BSoxtIk8wcfAZR48_uXyk_mU-8IB4_6TTx1uq6FtFQkEJlMoUv7w5wULE-sz8u85ilaAUERRIWT2iaHTBqRYiDl9Pdfto83xhkklbmkp8HDWEDXMg8SQofpSXB3TGE&__tn__=*NK-R
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Drama: 

Year 8 have been continuing to look at theatre through the ages and have this week begun 

exploring Elizabethan theatre, in particular Shakespeare. We have been exploring the 

difficulties of using a thrust stage and Shakespearean language. The year 8s have been 

understanding the importance of context and making a scene deliver the right message by 

using numbers to have arguments. They have done this to understand the difficulty of 

Shakespearean language but the importance of using facial expression, body language, tone 

of voice and gesture.  

 

Dance: 

We are heading towards the final part of the Btec dance course for our year 11 dancers. 

Currently students are exploring ideas for their group choreography based on the stimulus 

‘Treasured Memories’ set by the exam board. All students have been researching, improvising 

to create motifs which generate movement phrases. Mrs Ogungbadero is very impressed with 

the positive attitude and commitment seen from her dancers which will produce well organised 

and engaging dance work.  

Good Luck Year 11 

 

Music: 

Students in year 9 have been looking at Reggae music this half term. This topic gives 

students the opportunity to perform (Three Little Birds by Bob Marley) and compose. Students 

have studied the key features of Reggae music, including skank rhythms and simple bass 

lines. In addition to this, students have looked at chord progressions and cadences. Using this 

learning, students are currently creating their own chord progression for their own reggae style 

music using Ukuleles and Keyboards.  

 

High School Musical: School Edition 

The cast have been working on dialogue scenes this week and the opening home room 

scene. We have been looking at characterisation and they have done really well. There has 

been a run to date of the completed scenes and numbers and the wildcats are doing well.  

High school musical crew have been working on painting our set this week. They have been 

making sure that the blocks are painted the right colour on the right side. A very precise job! 

 

 
We Will Rock You Musical 

The We Will Rock You Crew have been busy creating key parts of the set this week. Tea 

staining all of their sources band posters ready to later be mounted onto suspended flats. The 

tea staining process makes the posters look more vintage and aged.  

Performing Arts Update 
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Performing Arts Update 
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Year 11 February Mock Exam Timetable 
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Congratulations to the following students for achieving star of the week. 

Stars of the Week 

25 25 



 

 

Congratulations to the following students for achieving star of the week. 

Stars of the Week 
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Congratulations to the following students for achieving star of the week. 

Stars of the Week 
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Go4Schools is the online system that Rushden Academy uses to track student attendance, 

student progress and student behaviour.  

Students and parents can access this at home to keep up to date, by checking timetables and 

behaviour events. Student progress reports will be published through Go4Schools 3 times a 

year.  

Please follow the instructions below to access Go4Schools. 

Student access to Go4Schools 

 Go to the Go4Schools student access page (on the top right of the Go4Schools home 

page) 

 Type in your school email address in the first time user box (your computer login in 

followed by @Rushden-academy.net) 

 This will send you an email link with your password 

 Login with your new password 

 

Parental access to Go4Schools 

 Go to the Go4Schools parent access page 

 Enter your email address (the one Rushden Academy contacts you on) in the first time 

user box 

 This will send you an email link with your password 

 Login with your new password 

If you haven’t received an email in 5 minutes, please double check you have your email typed 

in correctly and ask them to send the password again. If you have any problems accessing 

Go4Schools do not hesitate to contact the academy. 

 

You also have access to the Go4Schools app that can be downloaded from the Apple Store or 

Google Play. 

Mr P Bocking 

Assistant Principal 

How to Access Go4Schools 



 

 

Are You Eligible for Free School Meals? 

If you are in receipt of any of the following, your child may be eligible for free school meals. 

• Income Support 

• Income based Job Seekers Allowance 

• Income related Employment and Support Allowance 

• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• Child Tax Credit, with no element of Working Tax Credit, and a household income below 
£16,190 (as assessed by HM Revenue and Customs) 

• Guarantee Element of State Pension Credit 

• Universal Credit - income dependant 

You can check your eligibility and apply for free school meals through Northampton County 
Council by clicking here. 
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Rushden Academy has a proven track 

record in successfully supporting trainee 

teachers on programmes leading to QTS. 

Many of our staff, past and present, have 

been trained at the school and an even 

larger number have completed main 

placements and second placements here 

before securing teaching jobs elsewhere. 

As a school with a strong and successful 

record for training new teachers to the profession, Rushden Academy works closely with 

School Centered Initial Teacher Training (SCITT) providers to provide fully supported and 

mentored school placements on a variety of routes. 

If you are interested in a new career or are looking for more information about routes into 

teaching, then please contact Gail Brainwood, Assistant Principal on 01933 350391 or by 

email: g.brainwood@Rushden-academy.net  

Are you looking for a career change? Are you interested in 
training to teach? 

https://northamptonshire-self.achieveservice.com/service/Apply_for_free_school_meals___NNC
mailto:g.brainwood@rushden-academy.net
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